
SPECIAL COUNCIL 
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
MINUTES  

 

  

Council Chamber 
Halifax City Hall 
3 April 1991 
7:35 p.m. 

A Special Meeting of Halifax City Council, Public 
Hearings was held on the above date. 

After the meeting was called to order, the members of 
Council attending joined in reciting the Lord's Prayer. 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor Wallace, Chairman; Deputy 
Mayor O'Malley; and Aldermen Holland, Fitzgerald, Downey, 
Pottie, Hanson, and Jeffrey. 

ALSO PRESENT: Ms. Nadine Smillie, representing the 
City Solicitor; City Clerk, and other members of City staff. 

At the request of the City Clerk, the following item 
was added to the agenda: 

Award of Tender #91-02: Underground Wiring - Argyle Street 
(Prince to Blowers] and Grafton Street (Prince to Sackvillej  

This item was forwarded to this meeting from a 
regular meeting of the Committee on Works held earlier on this 
date. 

MOVED by Alderman Holland,_ seconded by Alderman  
Pottie that  

(1) Council increase gross funds in Account No. CK026, 
U/G Wiring - CBD, to $216,000 without affecting the 
net funding in this account; 

(2) Council award Tender #91-02, for project materials 
and services listed at the unit prices quoted, at a 
bid price of $179,500, to L. J. Casavechia 
Contracting Ltd. and a Total Project Cost of 
$207,000; 

(3) Council approve estimated cost-sharing with Maritime 
Tel & Tel for their work as follows: 

City's share - $30,000 
MT&T's share - $ 9,000 (Recoverable) 
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funding for this project be authorized from Capital 
Acccount Number CK026, Underground Wiring, CDD Area, 
at a Total Project Cost of $216,000 Gross and 
$207,000 Net. 

The motion was passed with Alderman Downey voting  
against. 

    

Public Hearing Re: Case No. 6241: Appeal of Minor Variance 
Refusal - 6342 'layers Road  

this time. 
A public hearing into the above matter was held at 

A staff report dated 8 March 1991 was submitted. 

Mr. Michael Hanusiak, Planner II, addressed Council 
and using diagrams outlined the appeal against his decision as 
Acting Development Officer for a minor variance of the lot 
coverage requirement of the land use bylaw for the single 
family dwelling at 6342 Bayers Road (as illustrated in the 
staff report). 

At 7:40 Alderman Flynn enters the meeting. 

Mr. Hanusiak concluded his presentation and responded 

to questions from Council. 

Mr. Hal Dobbelsteyn, the appellant, addressed Council 
and advised that he was the owner of the property in question 
and has lived at this address for 16 years. 

In his presentation, Mr. Dobbelsteyn indicated that 

he did not intentionally disregard the requirements of the Land 
Use Bylaw, but that, this being the first time constructing a 
project of this size, he was not familiar with all the 
procedures for obtaining the appropriate permit, particularly 

with minor variances. 

Mr. Dobbelsteyn advised that he initially agreed with 
staff to demolish half of his garage in order to stay within 
the 35 percent lot coverage requirement and that this was a 
mistake on his part. He noted that had he applied for a minor 
variance prior to construction, he would have been granted the 

variance. 

Mr. Dobbelsteyn added that after building the 
addition, he realized that he still had sufficient space for 
his family's needs, and that to demolish the garage would leave 
it with a stunted appearance and it would detract from the 
looks of the back yard and would serve no purpose other than to 
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abide by his agreement. He pointed out that nearly 30 percent 
of the lots on his block presently exceed the 35 percent lot 
coverage. 

Mr. Dobbelsteyn advised that he contacted his 
immediate neighbours regarding this matter and there were no 
objections. In conclusion, Mr. Dobbelsteyn expressed his 
regret for his lack of knowledge of the City's approval system 
concerning minor variances and he requested that Council rule 
favourably on his request so that he could keep his garage 
intact. 

For Council's information, Mr. Dobbelsteyn displayed 
photographs of his garage on the overhead monitor. 

Mr. Dobbelsteyn responded to questions from Council. 

There were no further persons wishing to address 
Council on this matter. 

MOVED by Alderman Pottie_, seconded by Alderman 
Jeffrey that the decision of the Acting Development Officer to 
refuse the request for a minor variance be overturned and the 
appeal be granted. 

The motion was carried with Alderman Flynn  
abstaining. 

Public Hearing Re: Case No. 6228: Appeal of Minor Variance 
Refusal - 2134 Robie Street 	  

A public hearing into the above matter was held at 

this time. 

A staff report dated 26 February 1991 was submitted. 

Mr. Michael Hanusiak, Planner II, addressed Council 
and using diagrams outlined the appeal against his decision as 
Acting Development Officer to refuse the application for a 
minor variance of the side yard requirement of the land use 
bylaw for the single family dwelling at 2134 Robie Street. 

At 7:50 Alderman Ducharme entered the meeting. 

Mr. Hanusiak noted that a petition with 10 signatures 

requesting that the Development Officer's decision be upheld 
was submitted from the neighbours of the area in question. 

Mr. Hanusiak responded to questions from Council. 
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Mr Peter Nin , 	 ant, addressed Council 
and advised that he has owned the property for two years. In reference to the submitted petition, Mr. Nicholson advised that 
this was the first time he became aware of it. 

In his remarks, Mr. Nicholson indicated that he did 
not intentionally disregard the requirements of the Land Use 
bylaw in building the deck and steps, but rather, it was due to 
the fact that he was unfamiliar with the appropriate 
procedures. He added that once he was informed of the correct 
procedures and required permits, he proceeded in trying to 
rectify his application. 

Referring to the staff report, Mr. Nicholson advised 
that, in his opinion, the difficulty he experienced was 
specific to his property because it was so narrow. 

In conclusion, Mr. Nicholson advised that he did not 
intentionally disregard the land use bylaw, but rather he was 
remiss in not being properly educated. 

Mr. Nicholson responded to questions from Council. 

Ms. Ella Corbin, a resident of 6027 Williams Street, 
addressed Council and spoke in opposition to the minor variance 
request. 

Ms. Corbin teferrtd to an application she had before 
Council a couple of months ago and indicated that it was 
refused on the grounds of not meeting a minor variance 
requirement. 

A short discussion followed concerning whether or not 

this application was similar to Ms. Corbin's, and Mr. Paul 
Dunphy, Planner, addressed Caanc11 and advised that Ms. 
Corbin's application was for a development agreement under 

Schedule C in Peninsula North to legalize the occupancy of a 

four unit building which did not meet the bylaw requirements. 

Mr. Dunphy added that Ms. Corbin's application was not a minor 

variance request. 

In conclusion, Ms. Corbin indicated that in 

applications where the bylaw requirements are not met, no 

allowances should be permitted and everyone should adhere to 

the requirements. 

There were no further persons wishing to 
address 

Council on this matter. 

A petition with 10 signatures requesting 
the 

Development Officer's decision be upheld was submitted. 
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• 
thal-  the decision of the devol:Jpmc-nt officer be overturned and 
the minor variance be granted. 

A discussion ensued regarding Council's tradition of 
forwarding public hearing items to regular meetings of City 
Council for 	decision. 

The Chairman advis._O that it was the tradition of 
Council to wait one week before making a final decision in 
order that it would have time for further refection on the 
items. He added that, in some circumstances where it was 
obvious that there were no objections, Council has made 
exceptions to this tradition and approved items at Public 
Hearings. 

Alderman Hanson adviod that he was prepared to move 
an amendment to the motion that the matter be forwarded to 
Council without recommendatic'n, hot this was ruled out of order 
by the Chair. 

it was MOVED by Aldermah Following a discussion, 
Fitzgerald. secomid_by 	 ii.Q_Iland that this matter be 
deferred to the next regular meeting of City Council. 

The motion to defer vas Tarried. 

Public Hearing Re: Case No. 6117: Lot Modification Agreement 
- 2575/81 Creighton_Strect  

A public hearing into the above matter was held at 

this time. 

Mr. Pail Dunphy, P17:ner, addressed Council and using 
diagrams outlined che application by the Kopek Company for a 
lot modification agreement to modify the bylaw requirements for 
the existing four unit building on 2575/81 Creighton Street (as 
contained in the staff report 28 January 1991). 

Mr. Dunphy responded to questions from Council. 

Mr. Christopher Fyles addressed Council and advised 
that he was one of the owners of the property. 

Mr. Fyles advised that he was requesting approval of 
this matter so that the property will have two separate owners. 

He noted that if granted approval, nothing would change with 
respect to the property except that it would have two owners 

which, he added, would provide more stability on the street. 
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There were no further persons wishing to address 
Council on this matter. 

MOVED by Alderman Downey, seconded by Alderman  
Fitzgerald that this matter be forwarded to Council without 
recommendation. 

Motion carried. 

Public Hearing Re: Case No. 6154: Development Agreement -
1677/79 Preston Street  

this time. A public hearing into the above matter was held at 

Mr. Paul Dunphy, Planner, addressed Council and using 
diagrams outlined the application for a development agreement 
to permit four dwelling units on the property of 1677/79 
Preston Street (as contained in the staff report dated 
4 February 1991). 

In concluding his presentation, Mr. Dunphy noted 
that, at an earlier session of Council, it was proposed that 
the effective date of conversion be June 1, 1993 as opposed to 
April 11, 1993 which was contained in the draft development 
agreement. He added that if Council approved this matter, 
staff would make this change. 

Mr. Dunphy responded to questions from Council. 

Mr. Sharma, the applicant, addressed Council and 
advised that he purchased this building as an investment 11 
years ago. He indicated that he purchased the building as four 
units and he subsequently found out that it has been this way 
for the last 29 years. Mr. Sharma noted that the neighbours 
have not complained about the four units and that the building 
across from this one contains five units. 

Mr. Sharma advised that one of his tenants was an 
elderly person around the age of 80 and has lived there for 
four years. He indicated that if Council refuses his request 
then he would possibly be put in the position of evicting her. 
In conclusion, Mr. Sharma advised that, if at all possible, he 
would like to retain the building as four units, but if Council 
decided against this, then he would accept Council's decision 
and convert it to three units. 

Mr. Dunphy responded to further questions. 
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There were no further persons wishing to address 
Council on this matter. 

MOVED by Alderman Fitzgerald, seconded by Alderman 
Downey that this matter be forwarded to Council without 
recommendation. 

Motion carried. 

There being no further business to discuss, the 
meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 

HIS WORSHIP MAYOR WALLACE 
CHAIRMAN 

/s m 
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AIX 1LT Ks  

Council Chamber 
Halifax City Hall 
10 April 1991 
4:00 p.m. 

A Special Meeting of Halifax City Council was held on 
the above date to commemorate the 150th Anniversary of 
Incorporation of the City of Halifax. 

PRRSZNT: His Worship Mayor Wallace, Chairman; Deputy 
Mayor O'Malley; and Aldermen Holland, Fitzgerald, Downey, 
Meagher, Pottie, Grant, Hanson, Jeffrey, Ducharme, Flynn, and 
Stone. 

ALSO PERSINT: Mr. Donald F. Murphy, Q.C., City 
Manager; Mr. Wayne Anstey, City Solicitor; Edward Kerr, CMC, 
City Clerk. 

INVOCATION 

Reverend John Newton, Pastor, St. Paul's Anglican 
Church, addressed City Council and all those in attendance and 
provided a brief history of St. Paul's Church, highlighting in 
particular, the events surrounding the Church in 1841. 

Following this, City Council, and those in attendance 
joined Rev. Newton in a recitation of the Lord's Prayer. 

INTRODUCTION 

His Worship Mayor Wallace welcomed His Honour the 
Lieutenant Governor of Nova Scotia, Lloyd Crouse, and Her 
Honour Mrs. Crouse. Also acknowledged was the presence of 
members of the Executive Council and House of Assembly; Mayor 
Joseph Tolan and Mayoress Tolan of Halifax England; Most 
Reverend James Hayes, Archbishop of the Diocese of Halifax and 
representatives from Maritime Command, Vice Admiral R. George, 
Commander, Maritime Command and Captain J. Nethercott. 

His Worship also acknowledge the presence of former 
members of Halifax City Council; the former President of the 
Union of Nova Scotia Municipalities, Mr. Ken Wilkeson; Mayor 
John Savage, Dartmouth; Mayor Peter Christie, Bedford; and Alan 

Knockwood. 

In noting the special historical significance of the 
occasion, His Worship expressed his appreciation to all those 
who were in attendance. 
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Presentation - Dr. Lou Collins - 1841 

Dr. Lou Collins, Civic Historian, addressed Council 
and presented a synopsis of the history of Halifax from its 
founding in 1749 to its incorporation as a City in 1841. 	In 
his remarks, Dr. Collins spoke in particular about the number 
attempts that were made to incorporate the City from the first 
effort in 1785 until incorporation was successful in 1841. 

In closing, Dr. Collins expressed his appreciation to 
His Worship and members of City Council for permitting him to 
comment on the City of Halifax at this historic meeting. 

GREETINGS  

His Honour the Lieutenant Governor of Nova Scotia, 

Lloyd Crouse, addressed the meeting and brought greetings and 
congratulations to the City of Halifax on this day. 

His Honour referred to Publication No. 9 entitled, 
Glimpses of Halifax from 1R67 to loi4f1, as prepared by Phyllis 
Blakely under the direction of archivist D. C. Harvey, and he 
recited excerpts of this book pertaining to City Hall during 
this period in history. His Honour also made reference to an 
article in this day's newspaper by former Mayor Edmund Morris 
concerning the difficulty that was experienced in becoming 
incorporated, and he indicated that it was a befitting tribute 
to the City. 

In closing, His Honour Lieutenant Governor Crouse 
extended his good wishes to His Worship, City Council, and the 

City of Halifax in future years. 

Honourable Terence R. B. Donahoe, Minister of Tourism and 
Culture, Province of Nova Scotia, representing the Speaker of 
the House of kssembly  

Honourable Terence R. P. ronahoe addressed the 
meeting and elaborated on how the Act of Incorporation was 
first introduced, the events leadino up to the passage of the 
Act, and he advised that in 1841 the Sill which incorporated 
the Town of Halifax was ultimately passed and given Royal 

Assent. 
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His Worship Mayor Wallace accepted on the City's behalf. Upon 

making the presentation, Mr. Donahoe read the first paragraph 
of the Act. 

Mr. Donahoe then conveyed greetings from the Premier, 
and government and people of Nova Scotia, and he extended best 
wishes from the speaker of the Nova Scotia Legislature. 

MAWIL_Jnz .gh Tolima Mayor of Calderdalp, Halifax, England 

Mayor Joseph Tolan, Mayor of Calderdale, Halifax, 
England addressed the meeting and expressed his appreciation to 
His Worship for extending an invitation to attend this special 
meeting. 

In his comments, Mayor Tolan noted the link between 
the two Cities through the student music exchange program and 
he advised that there was great disappointment this year when 
the students of Halifax, Canada were unable to participate in 
the program. 	Mayor Tolan noted that while he and his wife 
were waiting to board a plane for Canada in Amsterdam this 
morning, the students from the music centre in Halifax, Canada 
were also waiting to board the same plane, coming from a trip 
in Europe. He added that although he missed the opportunity of 
meeting these students at City Hall in Halifax, England, he was 
grateful for having the opportunity to meet and chat with them 

on the plane. 

In recognition of the occasion of the 150th 
Anniversary, Mayor Tolan advised that he intended to present to 
the City a portrait of various scenes in Halifax, England. He 
added that, unfortunately, the portrait did not arrive at the 
same time that he and his wife did, but that he had been 
advised it would be available for him to present before he 
returned to England. In conclusion, Mayor Tolan congratulated 
the City of Halifax on its 150th Anniversary of Incorporation. 

Vice Admiral R. George.Commander, Maritime Command  

Vice Admiral R. George addressed the meeting and 
extended greetings to the City on this special occasion on 

behalf of the Navy. 

Vice Admiral George noted that next year, the Navy 

would be presenting a sculpture of a sailor to the City of 
Halifax. He added that the sculpture was a life size World War 

II sailor, dressed in square rig with a hammock in one arm and 
kitbag in the other and that it would be situated on the 

Halifax waterfront. 
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In recognition of the 150th Anniversary of 
Incorporation, Vice Admiral George and Captain J. Nethercott 
presented a bronze replica of the statue to the City. 

On behalf of the City, His Worship accepted the gift 
and, in expressing his appreciation to the Navy, His Worship 
pointed out that the Mace used in Council had also been a gift 
from the Navy. 

SIGNING OF OFFICIAL GUEST BOOK 

Prior to retiring from the Chair for the signing of 
the official guest book, His Worship Mayor Wallace thanked all 
those in attendance for sharing in this historic occasion. 

Upon retiring to assist with the signing of the 
official guest book, Deputy Mayor Marie E. O'Malley assumed the 
Chair. 

His Honour the Lieutenant Governor of Nova Scotia, 
Lloyd Crouse and Her Honour Mrs. Crouse then signed the 
official guest book. 

In concluding the meeting, His Worship presented 
150th Anniversary Lapel Pins to Lieutenant Governor Crouse and 
Mrs. Crouse and he advised that everyone in the Halifax School 
System was presented with these pins to mark the occasion. 

On a motion moved by Alderman Jeffrey, seconded by  
Alderman Fitzgerald the meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 

HIS WORSHIP MAYOR WALLACE 
DEPUTY MAYOR MARIE E. O'MALLEY 

CHAIRMEN 

/sm 

EDWARD KERR 
CITY CLERK 
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HALIFAX CITY COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Council Chamber 
Halifax City Hall 
11 April 1991 
8:00 P. M. 

this date. A regular meeting of Halifax City Council was held on 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor Ron Wallace, Chairman; 
Deputy Mayor Marie O'Malley; and Aldermen Holland, Fitzgerald, 
Downey, Meagher, Pottie, Grant, Hanson, Jeffrey, Ducharme, 
Flynn, and Stone. 

ALSO PRESENT: City Manager; City Solicitor; City 
Clerk; and other members of City staff. 

The meeting was opened with the recitation of the 
Lord's Prayer led by Deputy Mayor O'Malley. 

Proclamation: Halifax City Music  Day 

His Worship Mayor Ron Wallace read the following 
proclamation with reference to the designation of Saturday, 13 
April as "Halifax Schools Music Day:" 

WHEREAS it is the intention of the Department of 
Music Education of the Halifax District School 
Board to enhance the lives of citizens through 
music education and, in so doing, improve the 
quality of life for present and future 
generations, 

AND WHEREAS the Department of Music Education of 
the Halifax District School Board desires to 
increase the awareness of the citizens of Halifax 
of the musical talents of our children through 
performances in public places, 

AND WHEREAS the musical talents and skills of our 
children should be supported and celebrated by 
all citizens of Halifax, 

I, Ron Wallace, on behalf of members of Council, 
do hereby proclaim Saturday, 13 April 1991, to be 
Halifax Schools Music Days in the City of 
Halifax. 

His Worship then introduced Ms. Kaye Pottie, Director 
of the City's School Music Program, who noted that the music 
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program serves two purposes, offering music education to every 
child in the City school system and also addresses the special 
talents of those students who are able to pursue music as a 
career. She went on to advise that, on 13 April, the music 
program will he taken to the public with students performing in 
seven local malls. 

Ms. Pottie then introduced the Queen Elizabeth High 
School String Ensemble who presented two musical selections for 
Council's pleasure. 

Presentation: Mayor Joseph Tolan and 
Mayoress Sheila Tolan (Halifax, England)  

His Worship Mayor Wallace welcomed Mayor Joseph Tolan 
and his wife, Mayoress Sheila Tolan, of Halifax, England, who 
had recently arrived to help commemorate the City's 150th 
birthday. 

Mayor Tolan addressed Council briefly and presented 
Mayor Wallace with a painting showing some of the historic 
buildings in Halifax's sister city in England. 

MINUTES 

Minutes of a Special Meeting of Halifax City Council, 
held on Wednesday, 20 March 1991, and of a regular meeting held 
on Wednesday, 27 March were approved on a motion by Alderman 
Fitzgerald, seconded by Alderman Meagher. 

APPROVAL OP THE ORDER OP BUSINESS, 
ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS 

At the request of the City Clerk, Council agreed to 
add: 

20.1 Heritage Deferral - 5254 Kent Street 

20.2 Request for Sale of Food for 
Charity (Argyle Street) 

20.3 Expropriation of Parcel H-28 Oakhill Drive 

20.4 Former Esso Service Station - Corner 
of Spring Garden Road and Dresden 
Row (Alderman Downey) 

It was moved b Alderman Fitz•erald seconded b 
Alderman Hanson that Item 10.1, "Setting of the 1991 Tax Rate," 
be deleted from the agenda in order to afford Council an 
opportunity to review the budget in its final draft. 
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program serves two purposes, offering music education to every 
child in the City school system and also addresses the special 
talents of those students who are able to pursue music as a 
career. She went on to advise that, on 13 April, the music 
program will he taken to the public with students performing in 
seven local malls. 

Ms. Pottie then introduced the Queen Elizabeth High 
School String Ensemble who presented two musical selections for 
Council's pleasure. 

Presentation: Mayor Joseph Tolan and 
Mayoress Sheila Tolan (Halifax, England)  

His Worship Mayor Wallace welcomed Mayor Joseph Tolan 
and his wife, Mayoress Sheila Tolan, of Halifax, England, who 
had recently arrived to help commemorate the City's 150th 
birthday. 

Mayor Tolan addressed Council briefly and presented 
Mayor Wallace with a painting showing some of the historic 
buildings in Halifax's sister city in England. 

MINUTES 

Minutes of a Special Meeting of Halifax City Council, 
held on Wednesday, 20 March 1991, and of a regular meeting held 
on Wednesday, 27 March were approved on a motion by Alderman 
Fitzgerald, seconded by Alderman Meagher. 

APPROVAL OF THE ORDER OP BUSINESS, 
ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS 

At the request of the City Clerk, Council agreed to 
add: 

20.1 Heritage Deferral - 5254 Kent Street 

20.2 Request for Sale of Food for 
Charity (Argyle Street) 

20.3 Expropriation of Parcel H-28 Oakhill Drive 

20.4 Former Esso Service Station - Corner 
of Spring Garden Road and Dresden 
Row (Alderman Downey) 

It was moved b Alderman Fitz•erald seconded b 
Alderman Hanson that Item 10.1, "Setting of the 1991 Tax Rate," 
be deleted from the agenda in order to afford Council an 
opportunity to review the budget in its final draft. 
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Alderman Flynn spoke in opposition - - .., tne !nn.t:nn, 
emphasizing that, by prolonging this ratter,7-o:. is 
seriously interfering with the ability -_,..f 7:-- .4 eh -  ---,eh"— 
including the Halifax District School Roar:, to get sn ...,:tn 
their 1991 projects. 

Speaking in support of the notion, A'..-?ernesh Holland 
pointed out that, in his opinion, there is "".: neoess1•7 for the. 
City's administration to "grind to a halt,' 117..;-;:y beta:se the. 
setting of the tax rate (and approval of departmental 
has been postponed. The Alderman went on to note that, :-. the 
private sector, this problem is controlled by 
departments to spend up to the rate at whi:n tne.y sr-e^.t 1;r -.^.1 
the previous budget year, providing that a:no,:nt :s nst nigher 
than the rate proposed in the current year's pre:In:nary 
budget. 

Alderman Holland pointed out that, 	ter-hi of 'he 
City's administration, because last year's rates were :oder 
than those proposed for 1991, there should be no, difflo:Iti 
allowing the departments to proceed in tnin fan:-.::-. 	"I- the 
matter of contractual commitments, ?,11er7han 	 1;-:gested 
that the staff members in question he i ven 	".:4 	 their 
contracts might not be renewed, depend:n-3 on the --;to-,--e of • 
budget deliberations. He added that, ir, 	 tn.e 
strategy represents a well-organized approaoh to 
situations. 

Alderman Holland concluded nil reh.--ar'e-.5 	3,1ge3tIng 
that there is nothing to be gained by fsro:ng -.-Anners of 
Council to deal with a matter with 	tney are n -:tet 
totally comfortable, and strongly urge; that the lett.•-•g of the 
tax rate be deferred until the budget i3 rei. 43,717!: -.€6 1 *e "" 

savings. 

  

After a prolonged discussion, : 	1 3 

defea ted. 

 

    

At the request of Alderman Pottle, :ouhoil agreed 
add: 

20.5 Halifax District 3-.:nos: 

On the recommendation of tne titv m.3-a7er, 421 

agreed that Item 20.5, "School 7.3sarl Fiulget,* se -4-  
prior to Item 10.1, "Setting of the 	ax7 

At the request of Alderman Fitz .:.ara: -.1, 

o add: 

20.6 Stipends Peport 
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The agenda, as amended, was approved on a motion by 
Alderman Flynn, seconded by Alderman Stone. 

Alderman Grant and Stone retire from the meeting. 

DEFERRED ITEMS 

Case No. 6228: Appeal of Minor Variance 
Refusal - 2134 Robie Street  

A public hearing into this matter was held on 
Wednesday, 3 April 1991. 

Referring to a memorandum, dated 9 April 1991, 
received from the City Solicitor, Alderman Meagher confirmed 
with Mr. Anstey that because of his [Alderman Meagher's] 
absence from the 3 April public hearing, he is now unable 
either to address or to vote on this matter. 

Alderman Flynn advised that, in the week since the 
public hearing, he had had an opportunity to discuss the minor 
variance issue with residents of the surrounding neighborhood 
and, on that basis, had decided to revise his position on the 
matter. 

MOVED by Alderman Flynn, seconded by Alderman Jeffrey  
that the decision of the Development Officer be upheld with the 
appeal of the minor variance refusal being refused. 

Deputy Mayor O'Malley indicated that, based on the 
objections raised by area residents regarding the application 
for a minor variance, she too would be supporting the motion. 

The City Clerk advised that Alderman Ducharme (in 
addition to Alderman Meagher) was ineligible to vote owing to 
her absence from the 3 April public hearing. 

The motion was put and passed  with Alderman Downey 
voting in opposition and Ducharme and Meagher abstaining. 

Case No. 6117: Lot Modification Agreement 
- 2575/81 Creighton Street  

A public hearing with regard to this matter had been 
held on Wednesday, 3 April 1991. 

MOVED by Alderman Downey, seconded by Alderman  
Jeffrey that: 

1) Council enter into a development agreement with Kopek 
Company to permit the subdivision of 2575/81 Creighton 
Street into two lots; 
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• 2) 	Counci 1 requires that the development agreement sha 11 be 
signed within 120 days, or any extension thereof granted by 
council on request of the applicant from the date of final 
approval by Halifax City council and any other bodies as 
necessary, whichever approval is later, including 
applicable appeal periods; otherwise, this approval shall 
be void and obligations arising hereunder shall be at an 
end. 

The motion was put and passed  with Alderman Meagher 
abstaining owing to his absence from the 3 April public 
hea ring. 

Case No. 6154: Development Agreement 
- 1677/79 Preston Street 

A public hearing into this matter was held on 
Wednesday, 3 April 1991. 

MOVED by Alderman Fitzgerald, seconded by Alderman  
Holland that: 

1) City Council enter into a development agreement with Sudner 
Lal and Tej Kumari Sharma to permit use of 1677/79 Preston 
Street as a four dwelling unit building and its conversion 
to three dwelling units within two years; 

2) Council requires that the agreement shall he signed within 
120 days, or any extension thereof granted by Council on 
the request of the applicant, from the date of final 
approval by Halifax City Council and any other bodies as 
necessary, whichever approval is later, including 
applicable appeal periods; otherwise, this approval will 
be void and obligations arising hereunder shall be at an 
end. 

The City Clerk advised that Alderman Meagher was 
absent from the 3 April public hearing. 

The motion was put and passed  with Alderman Meagher 
abstaining. 

Streets Committee  

This matter had been deferred from the last regular 
meeting of Halifax City Council held on 27 March 1991. 

A report, dated 11 April 1991, was submitted from His 
Worship Mayor Ron Wallace, Chairman of the Streets Committee. 
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MOVED by Alderman Fitzgerald, seconded by Alderman 
Downey that,  as recommended by the Streets Committee, City 
Council approve in principle the following amendment to 
Ordinance 180, the Streets Ordinance, and direct City staff to 
arrange for its introduction for First Reading: 

That Ordinance 180, the Streets Ordinance be 
amended to create an approved mobile canteen 
vending location on the west side of Lower 
Water Street, approximately 55 feet north of 
George Street. 

The motion was put and passed. 

Alderman Grant and Stone return to the meeting. 

MOTIONS OP RECONSIpERATION 

Motion - Deputy Mayor O'Malley: Reconsideration of 
City Council Resolution of 27 March 1991 Re: Halifax Port 
Corporation Proposed Service Road - Fairview Cove 
to Richmond Terminal 

Following is the resolution approved by Halifax City 
Council with regard to this matter from its meeting of 27 March 
1991: 

(1) City Council approve the final design 
plans for the proposed service road based 
on the following conditions: 

(a) the cost of the relocation of the 
playground be part of the contractual 
agreement to be absorbed by the Port 
Corporation; 

(b) the cost of an appropriate fence 
installation be part of the 
contractual agreement to be absorbed 
by the Port Corporation; 

(c) the cost of the treeline installation 
be part of the contractual agreement 
to be absorbed by the Port 
Corporation; 

(2) City Council approve the maintenance by 
the City of the roadway once it is 
constructed. 

Deputy Mayor O'Malley commenced her remarks by 
pointing out that, to date, no written information has been 
received to her knowledge from the Department of the 
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Environment regarding the anticipated impact of diesel fumes 
and exhaust on Seaview Park and its users. The Deputy Mayor 
went on to request that, if approval in this context has 
already been obtained from the Department of the Environment, 
it be circulated to Council; she added that if approval has not 
yet been received, staff should be asked to obtain the 
necessary information from the Port Corporation and circulate 
that material to members of Council. 

Deputy Mayor O'Malley reiterated that area residents 
are extremely concerned that they will not be given an 
opportunity for input through the auspices of a public 
information session. In this context, she noted that on 
Wednesday, 10 April, she had been asked to meet at the North 
Branch Library with a group representing some eleven different 
organizations, all concerned that the access road is proposed 
to be undertaken without an opportunity for public input. The 
Deputy Mayor noted that another point which was raised during 
that meeting was a concern which she herself had expressed in a 
memo to staff, dated 19 November 1990, namely the potential 
destruction of the site of the former Africville community. 

Deputy Mayor O'Malley quoted from a letter, dated 6 
February 1991, received from Mr. Cliff White, Director, 
Community Planning Association/Nova Scotia which supported the 
proposal that a public meeting be convened. She also quoted 
from a letter, dated 19 February 1991, received from Mr. Ian 
Robinson, Chairman, Halifax Board of Trade. 

The Deputy Mayor submitted a letter received earlier 
in the evening from the Africville Genealogy Society (dated 11 
April 1991) addressed to Halifax City Council and urging that a 
public hearing he held on the proposed road to Seaview Park. 
That letter was subsequently turned over to the City Clerk with 
a request that it be copied and distributed to members of 
Counci 1. 

In conclusion, Deputy Mayor O'Malley emphasized that 
the women's groups with whom she had met earlier in the week 
had, in the space of 24 hours, collected a total of 275 
signatures from individuals who are deeply concerned that 
Council is not holding a public meeting on this extremely 
sensitive issue. This petition was subsequently delivered to 
the City Clerk with a request that it be copied and distributed 
to members of Council. 

It was subse uentl moved b De ut Ma or O'Malle 
seconded by Alderman Jeffrey that  the resolution of City 
Council approved at its meeting of Wednesday, 27 March 1991, be 

re conside red. 

The motion was put and defeated  with five (5) members 
of Council voting for it and seven (7) voting against as 
follows: 
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AGAINST: Holland, Fitzgerald, Downey, Hanson, 
Ducharme, Flynn and Stone 	 (7) 

PETITION  

Petition Alderman Fitzgerald Re: 
Condominium Tipping Fees  

Alderman Fitzgen 
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discussion and comments from the City 
h Alderman Pottle seconded b Alderman 

putting forward thin motion, klderman Pottie made 
re 	en e t a proposal put forwird by Alderman Hanson at a 
bud• t mee ing held earlier in the day; namely, that the School 
Boar be llocated $1.7 million in addition to the amount 
recomme •ed by the City Manager. The Alderman emphasized that 
he pers•nally could not support that motion on the basis that, 
at th = point in time, there is no indication as to where the 
funds to cover that addition will be obtained. 

After a prolonged discussion, a recorded vote was 
re uested. 

The motion was put and defeated  with four (4) voting 
in favor and seven (7) voting against as follows: 
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FOR: 	Deputy Mayor O'Malley, and Aldermen Meagher, 
Pottie, Grant, and Jeffrey 	  

AGAINST: Holland, Fitzgerald, Downey, Hanson, 
Ducharme, Flynn and Stone 	  

PETITIONS 

Petition Alderman Fitzgerald Re: 
Sondominium Tipping Fees  

Alderman Fitzgerald submitted a petition signed by 
approximately 44 members of Halifax County Condominium 
Corporation No. 11 (The Carlyle) in opposition to the payment 
by condominium owners of garbage tipping fees. 

Alderman Fitzgerald submitted this petition to the 
City Clerk for recording purposes. 

Halifax District School Board Budget 

Alderman Ducharme declared a conflict of interest and 
retired from the meeting. 

This matter had been added to the agenda at the 
request of Alderman Pottie. 

After some discussion and comments from the City 
Manager, it was moved by Alderman Pottie. seconded by Alderman 
Jeffrey that  City Council uphold the City Manager's 
recommendation with regard to the Halifax District School 
Board. 

In putting forward this motion, Alderman Pottie made 
reference to a proposal put forward by Alderman Hanson at a 
budget meeting held earlier in the day; namely, that the School 
Hoard be allocated $1.7 million in addition to the amount 
recommended by the City Manager. The Alderman emphasized that 
he personally could not support that motion on the basis that, 
at this point in time, there is no indication as to where the 
funds to cover that addition will be obtained. 

After a prolonged discussion, a recorded vote was 

requested. 

The motion was put and defeated with four (4) voting 
in favor and seven (7) voting against as follows: 

FOR: Deputy Mayor O'Malley, and Aldermen Pottie, 
Jeffrey, and Meagher  	(4) 

- 242 - 








































